

Welcome to St. William of York Catholic Church: "An Authentic Catholic Culture"



■ The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ—June 18, 2017 ■

Mass Intentions for the Week of June 19th – June 25th

	U	•
Monday	7:30 AM	Anna Marie Byrnes 🕈
	9:00 AM	Mary Garrison
Tuesday	7:30 AM	Mrs. Gladys Hreha
	9:00 AM	Olive Enfiejian 🕯
Wednesday	9:00 AM	Patrick & Florence Salce †
	6:30 PM	Holy Souls in Purgatory 🕈
Thursday	7:30 AM	Evelyn Powers 🕈
	9:00 AM	Mass of Thanksgiving
Friday	9:00 AM	Evelyn Hieb 🕯
-	6:30 PM	Muriel Picard 🕈
Saturday	9:00 AM	Mass of Thanksgiving
	5:00 PM	Pat & Emma Lou Siner 🕈
Sunday	7:30 AM	People of St. William of York
	9:00 AM	Frank Marcinkiewicz 🕈
	10:30 AM	Bill Herring 🕈
	12:15 PM	Malia Wells 🕈
Spanish	2:00 PM	Jorge Ibarra 🗗

Corpus Christi Celebration

Please join us today, June 18th as we celebrate Corpus Christi (The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ). The schedule includes a bilingual Mass at 2:00 PM with Fr. DeMartino and Fr. Lino, a Eucharistic Procession and Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament followed by a reception with desserts in the parish center.

What does the Church teach about Immigration?

Week 3 of 8 from Bishop Burbidge

There are more than 11 million undocumented immigrants presently in the United States. Each year, approximately 300,000 more enter the country. Yet there are only 55,000 green cards available annually in the lottery, known as the Diversity Visa program. With few exceptions, these immigrants are hardworking, honest, faithful people simply desiring the opportunity to make a better life for themselves and their families. The United States is a nation of immigrants; a review of the history of our own families and of our nation reminds us of the need to welcome the stranger in our midst.

To learn more about Church teaching on immigration and find resources for immigration advocacy, visit arlingtondiocese.org/immigration.

Confession Schedule June 19th – June 24th

Tuesday: 9:30 AM
Thursday: 9:30 AM
Saturday: 9:30 AM
Saturday: 9:30 AM
6:30 PM



Join us at St. William of York on Wednesdays (June 21st & 28th) and Fridays (June 23rd & 30th) in the church during the Fortnight for Freedom for the rosary at 6:00 PM, Mass at 6:30 PM, followed by Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament at 7:00 PM till 8:15 PM. Be sure to explore the many Fortnight resources on the diocesan website, including a guide for talking to others about religious freedom, daily e-booklet reflections for the Fortnight, recommendations for political action, and much more.

Sunday Collection for 6/11/17

Offertory:	\$12,436.00
Debt:	\$ 3,710.00
Faith Direct (Bimonthly):	\$22,182.00
Total:	\$38,328.00

Thank you and may God bless you for your continued support and generosity.

Did You Know?

On average we collect \$850.00 a month from the votive candles. The candles cost \$400 a month. The difference is used to cover other liturgical expenses, such as altar candles, etc.

The St. William of York Youth



St. William of York Catholic School

Academic Excellence * Personalized Attention * Authentic Catholic Culture

Congratulations to our 8th Grade Students who graduated on June 9th.

Paige Abagnale
Jordan Altdorfer
Ryan Bellamy
Katherine Bochonok
Ana Burns
Catherine Dittmer
Erin Elliott
Jennifer Featherling
Samuel Guerrero
Sean Jones
William D. McSorley, V
Kieran Precit
Bethanya Yared



Come Meet the New Principal

As we wish Mr. Nicely the best as he moves on to a wonderful new adventure, we welcome Mr. David Lima as our new Principal. Please join us for a "town hall" type gathering to meet Mr. Lima and hear his plans for the upcoming school year.

Wednesday, June 21, 2017 at 7:00 PM in the parish center

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the school.

Accepting Applications for Grades Preschool – 8th 2017-2018

Are you looking for Faithful Catholic Education for your children? Your parish school has openings in some classes for the 2017-2018 school year.

Interested families should contact the Admissions Coordinator, Jennifer Schiller at jschiller@stwillschool.org or (540) 659-5207 to schedule a tour.

Religious Education

Name the Saint!

My feast day is June 21st. I am the oldest of 7 children born to a wealthy Italian family. It was always thought that I would become a soldier as oldest boys were expected to do during Renaissance Italy and I did at first, but discovered this was not the life for me. After meeting monks and friars I desired to become one. However, I would have to renounce my inheritance which my father was opposed to. In the end though my desire won out and I became a Jesuit. I spent many years learning catechism and teaching others in practice for being a missionary. I never got to fulfill my dream of being a missionary due to my poor health. When I was 23 years old I fell ill with the plague after nursing those with the disease. I had my eyes on Jesus and his name on my lips when I died. I am patron of young students, Christian youth, and AIDS patients & their caregivers. Who am I?

ANSWER: ST. Aloysius Gonzaga

It's Registration Time!

Registration for the 2017-2018 school year has started.

NOW – August 15: Open Registration period for all members of the parish

August 16 – September 1: Late registration (\$20 late fee per family added to tuition)

*Remember: Tuition payment is expected at time of registration along with copies of any sacramental certificates for student files *

In Our Parish

This Week in Our Parish

Sunday, June 18

The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi)

Father's Day

3:00 PM: Corpus Christi Procession

3:30 PM: Corpus Christi Reception (Center)

Monday, June 19 Tuesday, June 20

9:30 AM: Confessions (Church)

9:30 AM: Rosary Makers (Brent Room) 7:00 PM: IFF Meeting (Brent Room)

Wednesday, June 21

9:30 AM: Liturgy of Hours (Brent Room) 7:00 PM: Meet the Principal (Center)

Thursday, June 22

9:30 AM: Confessions (Church)

10:00 AM: Chair Exercise (Brent Room)

6:30 PM: Cantors (Church)

7:00 PM: Legion of Mary (Brent Room)

Friday, June 23 Saturday, June 24

9:30 AM: Confessions (Church)

11:00 AM: WorkCamp

11:30 AM: Baptism in Spanish (Church) 3:30 PM: Baptism in English (Church)

6:30 PM: Confessions (Church)

Baptism Preparation Class

The next Baptismal Preparation Class in English will be held on Wednesday, June 28th at 7:30 PM in the Library. The next Baptismal Preparation Class in Spanish will be held on Saturday, July 8th at 8:30 AM in the Brent Room. It is mandatory that all parents register with the parish office (659-1102) before the class.

2 Weeks Left to Register for VBS!

Who can attend? Any child who is a rising Kindergartener through 6th grader

When is it? July 31 - August 4, 2017, 9:00 AM - 12:30

What's the theme? "Cool Kingdom Party: Mary Leads Me Closer to Jesus"

What does it cost? \$25 per child

When and how can I register? April 9 – June 30; either by stopping by the Religious Education office in person to fill out the forms or by printing them off our website, http://www.swoycc.org/Re K 12.htm and mailing them in with the registration fee.



St. William of York Catholic School **School Positions Available**

St. William of York School has openings for the following positions:

Part Time Music Teacher Part Time Art Teacher Part Time Afternoon Extended Care Assistant

Interested individuals should submit their information to Mr. David Lima at DLima@stwillschool.org.

International Fall Festival Sunday, September 10, 2017 1:30 PM to 7:00 PM

It's that time of year again when we begin planning for the 2017 International Fall Festival on September 10, 2017. Our festival will be more exciting and will have many more activities for all ages!

Several positions on the committee need to be filled and we need you! Please take some time out of your busy schedule to get involved and make the day another success.

Please attend our next IFF Committee meeting to join in. Our next meeting is Tuesday, June 20th in the Brent Room at 7 PM. For more information you can email us at SWOYIFF@gmail.com or call us at (540) 692-9433. Emails & calls are returned promptly.

Please like us on Facebook @ SWOYIFF.



Prayer Request...

Please keep everyone who is serving in Iraq and Afghanistan and their family members in your prayers.

Ralph Allison, Rolando Alvarez, Richard Baffa, Aaron Burke, George Davis III, Brian Dawson, Robert Deisbeck, John Ferry, Kyle Fico, Brian Flanagan, James Kelly Gordon II, Keirsten Hage, Michael Harrison, Jason Heuer, Denise Huff, William Kerriagan, Ryan Kraft, Nicholas Kubick, Tyron Anthony Layug, Jason Locke, Orlando Medina, Robert Mills, Shane Montgomery, Brendon Mooney, Sean Mooney, John O'Hagan, Gavin Reed, Andrew Rodriguez, Thomas Ryan, Andrew Sines, Jonathan Sines, Daniel Stehm, David Stewart, Gregory Thomas, Chris Tolliver, Kyle Traylor and Logan Whitworth.

Lord, hold our troops in your loving hands. Protect them as they protect us. Bless them and their families for the selfless acts they perform for us in our time of need. Amen.

If you have a relative serving in Iraq or Afghanistan and would like to have his/her name included in our prayer list, please contact the parish office.

Luncheons for the Young at Heart

Another season of luncheons has come to an end. I would like to thank all the wonderful volunteers that helped make it happen. Without volunteers the luncheons can't continue so thank you very much. Watch the bulletin for dates when the luncheons resume this fall. Thank you, Sharyn Drollinger (540) 720-1734.

Worldwide Marriage Encounter

"I am the living bread that came down from heaven; whoever eats this bread will live forever; ..." Let the Lord feed and support your marriage by participating in a Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend. The next weekends are: Sep 15-17, 2017 in Herndon, VA and Oct 27-29, 2017 in Gaithersburg, MD. Couples who attend Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekends not only rediscover the joy, intimacy & romance in their relationships, but also become more active in their parish. Together, we are making marriages, families and our Church stronger & healthier. Early sign up is recommended. For more information visit our website at: RenewMarriage-VANorth.org or contact us at applications@renewmarriage-vanorth.org or (703) 646-1521.

Happy Father's Day!

New to the Area? Welcome!

Please visit the parish office or our website to register with us.

www.swoycc.org

Are you moving this summer?

Please don't forget to contact us at (540) 659-1102 so we can update our records.

Bishop's Lenten Appeal (BLA) Pledges

Thank you to everyone who pledged to the BLA! This appeal funds diocesan Vocations, Youth Ministry, Catholic Schools, Catholic Charities, Religious Education programs as well as many others. If you made a pledge that is still being paid, you should be receiving monthly reminder statements. You also may go online to make a payment at www.arlingtondiocese.org. For questions, please call the BLA office at (703) 841-2570.

Guadalupe Free Clinic Golf Tournament

Please join us at our Guadalupe Free Clinic 4th annual Golf Classic 2017 to be held at the Augustine Golf Club on the 7th of August this year. We are a 501(c) (3) organization funded by public donations. All proceeds from the tournament will benefit the Clinic which provides free medical health care. If you are interested in participating or sponsoring this event, please email Mylene Sixon at msixon@guadalupefreeclinic.org or call at (703) 835-4093. You can also access the website at guadalupefreeclinic.org. for more information.

World Youth Day UNITE,

Saturday, July 22nd

All young adults and families are invited to World Youth Day UNITE featuring artist Audrey Assad and Tony Melendez, TED-style talks by dynamic Catholic bishops, and opportunities for Confession and Adoration. A Vigil Mass will be celebrated by His Eminence, Cardinal Wuerl. The festival theme this year, chosen by Pope Francis, is "The Mighty One Has Done Great Things for Me and Holy is His Name." The event will take place at the St. John Paul II National Shrine in Washington, D.C. from 11:30 AM to 10:00 PM. Register online at www.wdunite.com/register/. Contact the Religious Education Office for more details at (540) 659-5705.